Minutes Colorado QRP Club

March 12, 2016.

Meeting called to order:
Vice President Vince Kumagai, KI0RB, called the meeting to order at 10:36 AM.  Scott Garcia, KC0HSV, was ill and asked Vince to run the meeting, as Scott wanted to go home to recuperate.

Introductions and Announcements:
After introductions all around, Vince indicated that he had four topics he would like to discuss with the members.  He would cover these during the new business part of the meeting.

Treasurer's Report:
Roger Wendell, WB0JNR, Club Treasurer, announced that the combined total of the savings and checking accounts is $2,631.80.  This includes $102.02 in the checking account and $2,529.78 in the savings account.  Roger advised the Club that the treasury balance was getting low, and is as high as it is only because we have not produced a Low Down Newsletter in some time.  There is a significant cost with producing and mailing each Low Down.  Had we been publishing the Low Down on schedule the treasury balance would be very low.  It was pointed out, however, that offsetting the cost of publishing the Low Down was the dues renewals that a paper Low Down has brought in that did not occur when the Low Down was only published electronically.  This was due to the renewal reminders that were included in the copies sent to members who were up for renewal.

Roger is also the Webmaster.  He said that he had been granted temporary access to our old, stolen, web site, www.cqc.org, so that he could put a redirect to our new web page on the old page.  Roger would still like to find an attorney who would fight to regain control of our old web address at no or little cost to the Club.

Roger also asked that we all think about presentations and programs that we would like to see which would generate greater interest and attendance at Club meetings.  

Secretary's Report:
Peter Inskeep, NO2D, read the old business and new business parts of the secretary's report from the Club's January 9, 2016, meeting.  A written copy of the report was made available for all to read.  It is also posted on the Club website; http://coloradoqrpclub.org/secretary.htm
Fox Hunt Committee:
Marshall Emm, N1FN, presented the Fox Hunt Committee report.  The Fox Hunts have been running now for almost 20 years.  There are two more hunts left in the 2015-2016 Fox Hunt season.  This winter there were only 18 hunts, as the Committee decided not to hold hunts during the Christmas and New Years weeks.  No hounds or teams have perfect scores in either the 40 meter or 80 meter hunts.  That is in contrast to some past years, when as many as 10 hounds might have had perfect scores at the end of the season.  Marshall commented that this year has definitely been more challenging, which he believes is a good thing.  Marshall also commented on the success of the 80 meter hunts.  They were not roundly welcomed by some when they were added to the 40 meter hunts some years ago.  But, this year, results of the 80 meter hunts have been right up there with the 40 meter hunts.  That is a testament to the ability of QRP to work on 80 meters, which is a tough band for low power signals.  Fox Hunts follow local time.  That is, even after daylight savings time is introduced this weekend the fox hunts will still be held from 7:00 PM to 8:30 PM, local (Mountain) time.

Old Business:
There was no old business to discuss.

New Business:
Under the new business heading Vince wanted to introduce four topics for discussion.  These included:

1.  Publishing the Low Down.  Dick Schneider's (AB0CD) work schedule and publication of a new novel, “Vote,” have made it difficult for him to edit the Low Down on schedule.  Dick has material for at least two issues, but has not had the time needed to edit and publish them.  Vince asked if there is someone else who could take over publishing the Low Down.  After some discussion it was decided that, since Dick's new novel is finished, we would wait and see if he can devote the time needed to publish.  

2.  Hamfest/Swapfest attendance.  Vince, who runs the club tables at various hamfests, said that he was very much encouraged by the increased attendance at the most recent Aurora hamfest.  Interest in QRP was evident at that hamfest.  Vince encouraged everyone to scour their own shack to see if there were any items they no longer needed that could be added to the Club hamfest inventory.  Currently, the Club inventory is very low.  Older equipment, homebrew, and kits are of particular interest to hamfest attendees.

3.  As a Club, where are we at now, and where are we going?  What can we do to promote QRP.  Vince noted that Club meeting attendance is down, and has been for a while.  He recalled meetings some years ago where attendance would be as high as 50 individuals.  What can be done to increase attendance?  Vince would like to do a survey of Club members.  It would reach out to members who are able to attend meetings due to geographical distance, as well as those who regularly attend meetings.  The objective of the survey would be to find out what direction the membership would like to see the Club take in the future.  

4.  Social Media.  Vince noted that we have a Club reflector, a great web page, and, more recently, a Facebook presence.  At the same time, advances in social media have moved fast, and he believes that the club could take advantage of social media opportunities.  One thought he had was a blog where Club members could post interesting information, stories, etc., that don't necessarily make it into the Low Down.  Roger said that he would provide Vince with the information that he needs to be able to access the club's social media accounts. Vince plans on improving and increasing our social media presence.
Vince did not propose any specific motion on the floor to address any of the above, but wants everyone to think about how these topics can be addressed.

Marshall pointed out that the Club does have directors and an executive committee that can, and should  take up these and other topics.  The executive committee has not been meeting on a regular basis, but Marshall believes that it should start doing so.  Roger emphasized the importance of keeping club business, at the regular meetings, to an absolute minimum - noting that this has been a longtime problem that has discouraged some from attending our regular meetings.
Marshal moved that the Executive Committee meet sometime during the coming month, before the next Chat & Chew Luncheon, to get Club business done and a program decided for the next regular meeting.  Also, the Executive Committee needs to come up with candidates for Club offices, as elections will be held at the next regular meeting in May.  Marshall's motion further directed the Club Secretary to come up with agenda items for the Executive Committee meeting.

This motion was seconded by Peter, NO2D.  The motion was carried by voice vote.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:35 AM.

Program:
As advertised on our website and social media accounts,  Jim Moravec, N0COT, gave a talk on the National Radio Astronomy Observatory and the challenges it faces with the current cuts in government spending. He also described, in detail, the great contributions that amateur radio operators have made to radio astronomy and the other sciences.
Minutes submitted by Peter Inskeep, NO2D, Club Secretary.

